

# Sunday, Sept. 6 2020 10:00 a.m.

**Prelude** 

"For All the Saints"

by Ralph Vaughan Williams, arr. by Hayes

Welcome/Prayer

Psalm 23

Call to Worship

Special Music *Jesus Loves Me* 

**Sharing Time** 

Tribute to Dennis

**Closing Hymn** 

STI 89

"I was there to hear your Morning cry"

**Closing Remarks** 

Benediction

Postlude

"When the Roll Is Called Up Yonder" by James M. Black, arr. by Hayes

HMC video clip can be viewed at at www.HMCFreeman.org

## **TODAY September 6**

10:00 am: Worship Service

Accompanist: Charlene Friesen

Special Music: Alyssa Hofer arranged by Chad and Rebecca Hofer

*Tribute to Dennis Message:* Gene Miller

Closing Hymn: Michael Graber on violin.

### NEXT SUNDAY September 13

10:00 am: Worship Service

Accompanist: Paige Zachariasen

Worship Leaders: John and Monica Clem Special Music: arranged by Calvin Hofer

Message: Gene Miller

Closing Hymn:

Children's Gathering is on hold for the month of September

Pastor Gene Miller will be available Sunday afternoon and evening as well as Monday during the day in the coming weeks if anyone would like to visit with him. You are welcome to stop by the church office located in the Et Cetera Shoppe building but scheduling a time might be best. You may also email him or call his cell phone any day with concerns. email: genecssa@gmail.com or Cellphone number: 330-749-1290

The **HMC pictorial Directory** updates have been distributed. I will be printing some that have been accidently omitted and getting them out as soon as possible. Please email Kathy Pullman at HMC email: hutterthal@goldenwest.net with any questions or corrections. **FINAL DEADLINE IS WEDNESDAY SEPT. 9 NOON.** 

Greetings to our SDMDS Supporters, Because of the effects of the Covid 19 pandemic, the SDMDS annual meeting has been postponed to the fall of 2021. Starting in 2019, Binational MDS changed their fiscal year from August 1 to July 31 and required all MDS units to do the same. Therefore the attached SDMDS financial report provides information starting from December 1, 2018 through July 31, 2020.

As indicated in the report, you, our supporters, have shown your love, concern, and compassion with bountiful giving which funded projects in disasters in Region 3 and in South Dakota.

We sincerely thank you for volunteering your time, financial support and upholding MDS in your prayers.

NOTE: MDS year end financial report, minutes of the meeting and list of officers are printed and available for you to have. If you want a copy they are located in the foyer, for you to take.

#### **Prayer Requests:**

- Keeping the family of Dennis Schrock in prayers. May they find comfort in God's word and the prayers that are said on their behalf.
- As school is underway please remember our school children, their parents, our teachers, and other school staff in your prayers. The Covid virus and attempts to control it have created uncertainty, discomfort, anxiety, confusion, and other difficulties for all involved.
- Pray for the ceasing of on-going racial violence in our country.
   May we seek to understand others though we have not walked in their shoes. May we carry Christ's compassion into the pain of the world.
- Please pray for those impacted by Hurricane Laura. This storm
  has created widespread damage throughout Western Louisiana, Eastern Texas, and other parts of the south. MDS is accepting financial donations for Hurricane Laura recovery efforts.
  You can give online or by check and made payable to: Mennonite Disaster Service, 583 Airport Road, Lititz, PA 17543. Designate "Hurricane Laura" on the memo line

Flandreau Update: Tom and Jeanne Manzer of Bienvenidos a Brookings reports that English classes started this week in Flandreau at Fajita's Bar and Grill with ESL personnel from SDSU helping out. They also report that Bienvenidos filled 35 backpacks with school supplies for children on a list given to them from Nitza. "Today's children need far more than crayons, pens and paper! We took supply lists identified by Flandreau teachers for grades of the names we received. We weren't able to get everything, but at least children stated school on more equal footing with their peers. We also included 2-3 appropriately sized cloth masks and a disposable one in each backpack." They also took a big supply of groceries to Nitza to help with the needs of a woman with 2 small children who had come from North Dakota seeking a friend she knew in Flandreau. Her husband had been deported leaving her and children to fend for themselves. They live in a room in the Flandreau Hotel for \$300.00 a month with only a small, probably shared kitchen and bathroom. "We know that the woman has a job. But they needed a bit of food and diapers to keep in a small area. So the needs continue." They close their letter by saying "Peace be with you, your friends and family as we come into what looks to be a generous harvest season. With grace and gratitude. Tom and Ieanne"

#### **August Project**

<u>School kits</u> <u>for MCC</u>

Pastor Gene Miller Cell: 330-749-1290 email: genecssa@gmail.com Head Deaconess Charlene Friesen Home 925-7970 cell: 605-670-9396

Church Office contact: 605.925.7186 email: Hutterthal@goldenwest.net website: www.hmcfreeman.org